
 

 

Tඁൺඇ඄ Yඈඎ ൿඈඋ ඒඈඎඋ Sඍൾඐൺඋൽඌඁංਐ 
Sunday Collections  (July 27, 2025)  

Envelopes                                   $4,390.00 
Plate                                                802.13
Online Giving                              4,311.50 
Total                                       $9,503.63 

August 3, 2025 | Eighteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time  
Pastor: Rev. Michael J. Morin 
Cell #: 402-937-5785 
Email: fr.mike-morin@bsc.church 
 

Assistant Pastor: Rev. Augustine Reimers 
Church #: 402-765-8258 
Email: fr.augustine-reimers@cdolinc.net  
 

Church Mailing Address:  
1720 Lake Street, Lincoln, NE 68502 
  

Hours: 9:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. 
Church Rectory Phone #: 402-474-4249 
Church Fax Phone #: 402-474-4258 
Church Website: https://blessedsacramentlincoln.org  
  

Bookkeeper: Jennifer Tinsley 
jennifer@bsc.church  
 

Parish Secretary: Cindy Uhing 
cindyuhing@bsc.church 
 

Bulletin Submissions are due by 12:00 p.m. on Wednes-
day to Cindy Uhing unless otherwise stated. 
 

Submission of Names for the Prayerline - Contact Lynn 
Reuter at 402-477-6252 or Prayerline@bsc.church 
  

School Principal: Sr. Marie Caritas 
Email: sr.marie-caritas@cdolinc.net 
  

School Secretary: Carrie Black  
 Email: carrie-black@cdolinc.net 

 

School Mailing Address:  
1725 Lake Street, Lincoln, NE  68502 
  

School Phone #: 402-476-6202 
School Website: https://blessed-sacrament-school.com 
 

Weekly Mass Schedule 
Mon.-Fri.: 6:30 a.m., 8:15 a.m.  
Sat.: 8:15 a.m., 5:30 p.m. 
Sun.: 8:30 a.m., 10:00 a.m., 11:30 a.m. 
Holy Days of Obligation: As Scheduled in the Bulletin 
  

Reconciliation Schedule 
15 minutes before a.m. Masses Mon.-Sat. (except on Holy 
Days) Saturday: 4:30-5:20 p.m., 6:30-7:00 p.m. 
  

Baptisms: please call or email the rectory to schedule an 
appointment with Fr. Reimers or Fr. Morin to go over the 
Baptism details specific to your needs.  
  

Marriage Preparation: Please call the rectory for more 
information. You will need a minimum of 4 months to do 
marriage preparation, 6-12 months is preferred. 

Mංඌඌංඈඇ Cඈඈඉ Aඉඉൾൺඅ – Tඁൺඇ඄ Yඈඎ - for the generous hospitality and 
support given to Fr. Dominic Okoye from the Dominican Fathers and Brothers 
of the Province of Nigeria who shared with us about the needs of the missions. 
Please remember him and his diocese/religious order in your prayers. It is a 
very noble to desire to give ongoing support to a missionary; however, each 
missionary that comes to our parish needs your help. Therefore, please help 
support the larger missionary needs of the universal Catholic Church by 
supporting the different missionary dioceses or orders who give appeals in our 
parish each year and by supporting all the dioceses and parishes who cannot 
even afford to send a missionary to this country by supporting the World 
Mission Sunday collection on the third Sunday of October. 
 

Sඎආආൾඋ Aൽඈඋൺඍංඈඇ Pඋඈ඀උൺආ ൿඈඋ Kංൽඌ - Congrats to all the kids who 
completed the Summer Adoration Program! God loves your faithfulness to Him! 
Please stop by to pick up your prizes after all Masses this weekend, Aug. 2nd 
& 3rd. You're also invited to the Knights Family Picnic on Aug. 23rd at 6:30 p.m. 
in the school gym. God bless you! Clem & Maggie Pella: 402-443-7343. 
 

Aඎ඀ඎඌඍ 3, 2025, Eඎർඁൺඋංඌඍංർ Eඑඉඈඌංඍංඈඇ - ൿඋඈආ 12:30 ඈඋ ൺൿඍൾඋ ൻൺඉඍංඌආ 
- 5:00 ඉ.ආ. - "Our Lord is hidden there in the Blessed Sacrament, waiting for us 
to come and visit Him, and make our requests to Him." St. Jean-Baptiste-Marie 
Vianney  
 

Aඎ඀ඎඌඍ 5, 2025, Aൽ Hඈർ Pൺඋංඌ  ඁ Mൾൾඍංඇ඀ - At 6:00 p.m. on Tuesday, 
August 5th, which will be made up of any parishioner who wants to provide 
input into the design put together by Clark and Associates and our Building & 
Grounds Committee. This will be your chance to be actively engaged in the 
updating of our church interior, but it won’t be your only chance. Depending 
upon how that meeting goes, we might have another ad hoc meeting. Following 
that, Clark and Associates will be here for a weekend of Masses to show 
everyone the results of all this work. After that weekend, the Steier Group will 
begin their feasibility study to determine more precisely the level of support the 
parishioners have for these possible changes. 
  

If you are interested and able to attend, we look forward to seeing you on the 
evening of August 5th at 6 p.m. the school. In the meantime, please pray for this 
project, that our efforts to update this sacred space be pleasing to the Lord and 
become a real opportunity for us to grow in our sense of the presence of God, 
who dwells with us. 
 

Aඎ඀ඎඌඍ 27, 2025, Tൾൺඋൽඋඈඉ Cൾඋൾආඈඇඒ ൿඈඋ Fൺඅඅൾඇ Aඐൺඒ Cൺඍඁඈඅංർඌ - on 
Wednesday from 6:30-8:30 p.m. Join the Welcome Committee in an evening of 
prayer for our loved ones who have fallen away from the Catholic faith. We will 
be interceding through St. Monica, the patron of mothers of wayward children, 
on her feast day for all prodigal sons and daughters that they may know they are 
always welcome home to the Catholic Church. We will start the evening with 
communal prayers of intention followed by silent prayer time but feel free to 
come and go as you please. Spread the word. 

Blessed Sacrament Catholic 
Church & School 

Please follow us on Instagram 

@blessedsacramentlincoln  

or Facebook 

www.facebook.comBlessedSacramentLincoln/ 



  

 

DATES & EVENTS: 
 

Pൺඋංඌඁ Nൾඐඌ 

Mൺඌඌ Iඇඍൾඇඍංඈඇඌ 
Saturday - August 2nd 
5:30  ඉ.ආ. Maria & Ryan Kavan 
Sunday - August  3rd 
8:30 ൺ.ආ. People of the Parish   
10:00 ൺ.ආ. In Thanksgiving for Perpetual Adoration  
11:30 ൺ.ආ. † Sandy Payne 
Monday - August 4th 

6:30 ൺ.ආ. St. John Vianney Association 
8:15 ൺ.ආ. Special Intention, FR 
Tuesday - August 5th 
6:30 ൺ.ආ.  † Edith Lustig 
8:15 ൺ.ආ. In Thanksgiving for Perpetual Adoration 
Wednesday - August 6th  
6:30 ൺ.ආ. Lucia Mederios 
8:15 ൺ.ආ. † Richard Kucera 
Thursday- August 7th 
6:30 ൺ.ආ. † Mike McConnell 
8:15 ൺ.ආ. † Julene Sullivan 
Friday - August 8th 
6:30 ൺ.ආ. † Paul Koster 
8:15 ൺ.ආ. † James Rea 
Saturday - August 9th 
8:15 ൺ.ආ. † Poor Souls in Purgatory 
5:30  ඉ.ආ. Sherry & Don Shum 
Sunday - August  10th 
8:30 ൺ.ආ. † Margaret Cotton 
10:00 ൺ.ආ. Special Intentions of Stierwalt Family  
11:30 ൺ.ආ. People of the Parish   

CCD Oඇඅංඇൾ Rൾ඀ංඌඍඋൺඍංඈඇ – You can start register-
ing for CCD by using the QR Code or going to this 
link: https://giving.myparishsoft.io/App/Form/500d8 
a8b-ebbe-44b3-8c78-4978ca9d1a12 
 

Aඎ඀ඎඌඍ 2-3 ൺඇൽ 9-10, 2025, CCD Eൺඋඅඒ Bංඋൽ Rൾ඀ංඌඍඋൺඍංඈඇ 
Wൾൾ඄ൾඇൽඌ - CCD classes for the 2025-26 religious education year 
will be held on Wed. nights beginning Aug. 20, 2025. Class time will 
be from 6:30-8:00 p.m. CCD Confessions & Masses are scheduled 
once a month with Confessions held until all are heard. Please keep in 
mind that scheduled Confessions & Masses are subject to change in the 
event of any unforeseen circumstances. Parents are highly encouraged to 
attend the CCD Masses. CCD Early Bird Registration weekends will be 
Aug. 2nd-3rd & 9th-10th. Registrations will be taken after the Sat. evening 
Mass, & before & after the Sun. Masses. 
 

· Parish Registration Fees - During the CCD Early Bird 
Registration weekends, Parish tuition rates will be $35.00 for 
one child, $70.00 for two children or a family rate of $90.00.  
These tuition rates will only be available during the CCD Early 
Bird Registration weekends. We will also honor these rates for 
registration turned in during the week of Aug. 4th-8th. Parish 
tuition rates after the CCD Early Bird Registration weekends 
are $40.00 per child, or $100.00 per family. 

· Diocesan Religious Education Fee - Parents enrolling children 
for the CCD/CGS programs will be asked to pay a DRE Fee 
of $15.00 per student, in addition to the Parish tuition fee. The 
Diocesan Religious Education Fee is being assessed to provide 
funding to support the administrative services, resources, & 
materials provided by the Diocesan Religious Education Office. 

· Copies of Baptismal certificates will be required at the time of 
registration for students being enrolled in 1st, 2nd & 5th in the 

Sඉංඋංඍඎൺඅ Eඇඋංർඁආൾඇඍ 

CCD program. All students are required to provide a copy of their 
baptismal certificate upon initial enrollment with the CCD program. 

 

Students preparing for the Sacrament of Confirmation are required to 
have been baptized & have received the Sacraments of Reconciliation 
& First Communion in order to be Confirmed. If you are registering a 
student preparing for the Sacrament of Confirmation who has NOT 
received these Sacraments, please notify Fr. Morin or CCD Coordinator 
Jamie Long Soldier as soon as possible. 
 

Completed registration forms can be turned in at the registration table 
during the registration weekends or dropped in the collection basket at 
any of the Masses or they can be dropped off or mailed directly to the 
rectory at: 1720 Lake St, Lincoln, NE  68502. Please indicate “CCD 
Registration” on the envelope & make checks payable to Blessed 
Sacrament. Tuition assistance is available. If you have any questions, 
please contact Father Morin at 402-474-4249 or CCD Coordinator 
Jamie Long Soldier at 402-202-6632. 
 

Aඅඍൺඋ Sൾඋඏൾඋ Fൺආංඅංൾඌ – Thank you so much for allowing your sons to 
serve at the altar. This is a tremendous gift to our Lord and our parish, and 
hopefully you are able to see how our Lord rewards this gift in your 
families! In an effort to foster even greater reverence and devotion of our 
servers we are going to ask that our servers begin wearing black socks 
and black shoes while they are serving. Each server may wear their own 
personal shoes, but we also plan on having a variety of sizes in the vesting 
room that servers may use during Mass. Please let us know if your son 
does not have black shoes and what size he wears, so that we can try to 
have shoes that fit. Also, if any families have shoes that are no longer 
being worn but are in good condition, we would gladly accept donations to 
help have shoes available. Please reach out to Cindy Uhing at cindyuhing 
@bsc.church or 402-474-4249 if you have questions or donations. 
 

Aඎ඀ඎඌඍ 6, 2025, K ඈൿ C Oൿൿංർൾඋ’ඌ Mൾൾඍංඇ඀ - at 8 p.m. in Kraemer Hall 
 

Aඎ඀ඎඌඍ 8, 15, 22, ๟ 29, 2025, “Pඋൺඒ ๟ Pඅൺඒ” - The Blessed Sacrament 
Moms’ Group, invites all parish moms and their children to come pray 
and chat while our children play. We will meet on Fridays at 10 AM. 
Updates or last-minute changes (due to weather, construction, etc.) will be 
posted through the group text. Please text Bailey Kindler (402-277-6496) 
with any questions or to be added to the group chat! Even if you can’t 
make it to Pray & Play but would still like to be a part of the Mom’s 
Group, we’d still love your company through the group chat conversation 
& through prayer.  
 

Aඎ඀ඎඌඍ Pඅൺඒ Dൺඍൾඌ ๟ Lඈർൺඍංඈඇඌ: 
8th - Irvingdale Park  
15th - Pioneers Park Playground  
22nd - Rudge Memorial Park 
29th - Holmes Lake Playground  
 

Aඎ඀ඎඌඍ 13, 2025, K ඈൿ C Gൾඇൾඋൺඅ Mൾൾඍංඇ඀ - at 8 p.m. in Kraemer Hall 
 

Aඎ඀ඎඌඍ 23, 2025, K ඈൿ C Fൺආංඅඒ Pංർඇංർ - Blessed Sacrament Council 
11001 will host its annual family picnic at the Blessed Sacrament green 
space located behind the school following the 5:30 p.m. Mass. Last names 
A-M please bring a dessert & last names N-Z please bring a salad. If you 
are not yet a member of the Knights of Columbus & would like more info, 
you are welcome to attend. All attendees please RSVP Josh Lambert with 
family members to attend. Text/Call Josh at 402-937-3186 or email at dgk 
11001kc@gmail.com. 
 

Oർඍඈൻൾඋ 18-19, 2025, Sൺඏൾ ඍඁൾ Dൺඍൾ - Fൺඅඅ Fൾඌඍංඏൺඅ - Fall Festival 
(formerly known as Fest Quest) is quickly approaching! Join us for games, 
food, community, & more! Adult Night - Oct. 18th & Family Day - Oct. 
19th. More details to come! If you have any questions or want more 
information, please call or text Brady Bredehoft at 402-601-9550. Mark 
your calendars and hope to see you all there! 



 

 

Aൽൽංඍංඈඇൺඅ Nൾඐඌ 

Pൾඋඉൾඍඎൺඅ Aൽඈඋൺඍංඈඇ 
This Tuesday, Aug. 5th, marks the 40th Anniversary of our Perpetual 
Adoration program here at Blessed Sacrament. It is a tremendous bless-
ing to have had adoration over the past 40 years and continuing in the 
future. A very special thank you to all of you adorers and subs who 
have faithfully kept your hour, and to those who have passed who are 
now reaping the rewards for the time and adoration given to our Eucha-
ristic Lord. All hours were filled until just the last few years. Our Lord 
deserves that all hours be filled, and we wish to fill the remaining open 
hours. The graces are tremendous! We ask that all in our parish who are 
able and do not have an hour, to consider and pray about how you can 
become a part of the program. Can you take an hour once a week, twice 
a month, or even once a month? Or can you be a sub? The graces are 
tremendous not only for you, but for your loved ones, the parish and the 
whole world. 
 

Adorers are needed for these open hours: Sun.: 12 a.m., 3 a.m., 4 a.m., 
6 a.m. (twice a month); Mon.: 1 a.m., 2 a.m., 3 a.m., 7 a.m., 1 p.m. (twice 
a month), 2 p.m.; Tues.: 2 a.m.., 3 a.m. (three x a month), 1 p.m., 6 p.m.; 
Wed.: 1 a.m., 2 a.m., 3 p.m., 11 p.m.; Thurs.: 2 a.m., 3 a.m.; Fri.: 2 a.m., 
3 a.m. (twice a  month), 9 p.m.; Sat.: 1 a.m., 2 a.m., 4 a.m., 11 a.m., 2 
p.m., 6 p.m. (twice a month), 11 p.m., 12 Mid; 
 

If interested in becoming an adorer or a sub, or for more info, contact one 
of the coordinators listed below: Lois Korinek - 402-423-1949 - Kathy 
Wells - 402-840-7732. 
 

Aඎ඀ඎඌඍ 9, 2025, Eർർඅൾඌංൺඅ Cൺඋආൾඅංඍൾ Mඈඏൾආൾඇඍ 20ඍඁ Aඇඇඎൺඅ 
Cൺඋආൾඅ Wൺඅ඄ - on Sat. we will meet at 9300 W Agnew Rd – Val-
paraiso. Please meet at the Carmel by 8:30 A.M. A shuttle will take you 
to the start of the Walk. Join us for a morning of prayer, music & fel-
lowship as we walk about 2-1/2 miles in the country. Holy Mass to 
follow when we return to Carmel, approximately 10:45 A.M., celebrat-
ed by Padre Claudio Grassi, OCD from Italy. 
 

Aඎ඀ඎඌඍ 12, 2025, Mൺඋංൺඇ Mൺඇඍඅൾ Sංඅൾඇඍ Sඍඋൾඇ඀ඍ  ඁ Pඋൺඒൾඋ 
Gඋඈඎඉ - All are welcome to join us in prayer for the return of our prod-
igal children to the Faith. We will meet at 4:00 PM on Aug. 12th at Ca-
thedral of the Risen Christ; 35th & Sheridan Blvd. We meet in the lower 
level of the Cathedral. The Divine Mercy Chaplet & a Rosary will be 
said as well as petition prayers for our prodigals & members. Mass is at 
5:00 p.m. for those who wish to attend. Contact Bob McDonald at bob  
mkmcdonald@gmail.com. 
 

Sൾඉඍൾආൻൾඋ 11, 2025, Bඎංඅൽ ൺ Nൾඐ Lංൿൾ: 12-Wൾൾ඄ Hൾൺඅංඇ඀ ๟ Sඎඉ-
ඉඈඋඍ Pඋඈ඀උൺආ ൿඈඋ Sൾඉൺඋൺඍൾൽ ๟ Dංඏඈඋർൾൽ Cൺඍඁඈඅංർඌ - Feeling 
overwhelmed by marital stress, separation, or divorce? You’re not 
alone—& healing is possible. Join a compassionate, Catholic-led virtual 
Intensive workshop to guide you through emotional & spiritual recov-
ery with practical tools rooted in faith. Starts Sept. 11th, 7 p.m. ET on 
Zoom with certified Catholic Divorce Healing Coach, Carolyn Klika. 
Don’t carry this burden any longer. Take the first step toward hope & 
renewal today. Learn more or register at AboundingJoyMinistry.com/
events or email Carolyn@aboundingjoyministry.com. 
 

Sൾඉඍൾආൻൾඋ 19-21, 2025, Wඈඋඅൽඐංൽൾ Mൺඋඋංൺ඀ൾ Eඇർඈඎඇඍൾඋ - 
“Thus, will it be for all who store up treasure for themselves but are not 
rich in what matters to God.”  What does God want for your relationship 
with your spouse? Learn His plan on the next Worldwide Marriage En-
counter Experience on: Sept. 19th-21st, Grand Island, NE. For questions, 
feel free to contact: Brenda & Gary Granger: 402-370-5839. 
Space is limited, so reserve your weekend early. For more info. 
about the WWME, please visitௗwww.wwme.org. Follow us on 
Instagram & Facebook! @worldwidemarriage encounter.  
 

3 Dൺඒ Dංඋൾർඍൾൽ I඀ඇൺඍංൺඇ Rൾඍඋൾൺඍ Oඉඉඈඋඍඎඇංඍංൾඌ - God 
speaks to you in the silence. Are you ready for some quiet time 
away, just “to be”, to listen, to pray? Steep yourself in our sacred 
space, to be still & open yourself up to the graces God has for 
you. You will meet with an Ignatian-trained spiritual director 
daily to reflect on what’s stirring in your heart. Opportunity for 

Mass 
Time 

August 
Acolytes 

 August 
Lectors 

Sumner 
EM’s 

Home 
EM’s 

5:30 PM 
Darrell 
Baum 

Lou Gasper Mike Weston 
Don     
Cunningham 

Dan  
Mulligan 

8:30 AM Mark Main Mike   Dan Mulligan Chris   Shawn  

10:00 AM 
James       
Kucera 

Doug   
Torson 

Jason Lehr  
Tim     
Diedrichsen 

11:30 AM 
Mitchell  
Lowery 

Hai Tran 
Dan   
Schumacher   

mass daily & confession. Retreat cost including room & meals is 
$400. Held at the Creighton University Retreat Center in Griswold, 
IA. Choose one of the following opportunities to attend: 
Thurs-Sun, Oct. 23-26, 2025 
Retreats begin at 6:00 p.m. the first evening, following your check-in, 
& ending the last day by 3:00 p.m. Register at www.creighton.edu/
retreatcenter/scheduleofretreats.  

Aඎ඀ඎඌඍ 10, 2025, Wൺඅ඄ ඍඈ Eඇൽ Hඎඇ඀ൾඋ Cൺඍඁඈඅංർ Sඈർංൺඅ Sൾඋ-
ඏංർൾඌ - Join us for the Walk to End Hunger in support of CSS Food 
Market! Help us reach the goal of 125,000 laps & pounds — each lap 
walked earns dollars to help fill food shelves for those in need in Lin-
coln. Meet at the Pius X High School Track from 5:00–8:00 p.m. This 
is a family-friendly event with walking, music, concessions, face 
painting & more! Come solo or form a team — every step helps! 
Learn more or donate at csshope.org/walk. Let’s walk with purpose & 
help end hunger one step at a time! 
 

Aඎ඀ඎඌඍ 10, 2025, Jඎൻංඅൾൾ Oൿ Sൺංඇඍඌ: Pඈඋඍඋൺංඍ ඈൿ Cൺඋඅඈ Aർඎඍංඌ 
- The "Portraits of Saints" by Fr. Antonio Sicari, OCD (one of the 
great saint biographers in the Church) is a meditative reflection on the 
lives of the saints, giving a human glimpse into who they are. This 
reading & reflection will be done by Fr. Claudio Grassi, OCD, from 
Adro, Italy, a member of the Ecclesial Carmelite Movement. The date 
is Sun., Aug. 10th & all ages are welcome! Yard games & light re-
freshments will be included! Register at https://lincolndiocese.regfox. 
com/portraits-of-saints-reflections-on-carlo-acutis. Questions? Contact 
Office of Family Life at 402-473-0620. 
 

Aඎ඀ඎඌඍ 24, 2025, Pඅൺඌං Pൺඋංඌ  ඁRඈൺඌඍ Bൾൾൿ Dංඇඇൾඋ - Enjoy a fun-
filled day with the Plasi parishioners on Sun., Aug. 24th from 11:00 a.m. 
-2:00 p.m. Make the trip to the Prague Parish Hall for a FULL self-
serve Roast Beef Dinner with loads of sides, including kolaches! Try 
your hand at our bake walk & $1,000 raffle! Purchase delicious baked 
goods from our masterful bakers including kolaches, strudels & ro-
settes! A wide variety of unique items will be waiting for your bid at 
our "Live" auction! Meal prices: Adults - $ 20.00 Children (5-10 years) 
- $ 10.00 Preschool Free. Options available include dine-in, drive-thru 
& take out at no added fee. 
 

Aඎ඀ඎඌඍ 22-24, 2025, 20ඍඁ Aඇඇංඏൾඋඌൺඋඒ Nൺඍංඈඇൺඅ Cඈඇൿൾඋൾඇർൾ 
ൿඈඋ Sංඇ඀අൾ Cൺඍඁඈඅංർඌ - Single & Catholic? Join 400+ singles com-
ing from all parts of the US (& beyond) in Denver, CO! (Can’t travel? 
Join the virtual option with online socials & small group discussions). 
This is your chance to connect with like-minded singles of all ages. The 
weekend includes talks by dynamic speakers, music, social events, 
Mass with Archbishop Samuel Aquila, adoration, fellowship & more. 
(If attending in-person, use the promo code PARISH25 for a discount.) 
Visit NationalCatholicSingles.com for more info. & to register. 
 

Aඎ඀ඎඌඍ 25, 2025, Eආආൺඎඌ Iඇඌඍංඍඎඍൾ Fൺඅඅ Cඈඎඋඌൾඌ - Registration 
for Emmaus Institute fall courses is now open, including a free 5-week 
course on the Book of Revelation entitled Revelation & the Victory of 
the Lamb. Additionally, a new one-year certificate program is starting, 
New Creation Certificate in Biblical Studies, designed to immerse stu-
dents in the study of Sacred Scripture. These & other courses begin 
Aug. 25th. Learn more & register at www.EmmausInstitute.net. 



  

 

Sඎඉඉඈඋඍ ඍඁൾ Bඎඅඅൾඍංඇ ඐ/Aൽඌ - Call the rectory for  more info. at 402-474-4249 or cindyuhing@bsc.church 

 August Ushers   August Ushers  

5:30 P 
Larry Tate Terri Danner 

10:00 A 
Adam 

Schwasinger Thadd Kucera 

 
Marriann Tate Jason Danner  

 
Samantha 

Schwasinger 
Matthew 
Maguire 

8:30 A 
Dennis 

McCaugherty 
2 Volunteers 

11:30 A 
Mike Kelly Tom Safranek 

  Dick Smith    James Paap 1 Volunteer  



Blessed Sacrament Parish Council 
7/23/2025 Meeting Minutes 

 
Call to Order and Opening Prayer 

• A parish council meeting of Blessed Sacrament Church was held on 7/23/2025 at Blessed Sacrament School, beginning at 
6:02 PM. 

• Members present: Collin Aldrich, Chris Beardslee, Jason Danner, Katie Kudron, Ben Mattern, Fr. Morin, Clem Pella.  
• Members absent: Perry Demma, Jennifer Ramaekers, Fr. Reimers, Matt Richardson, Hai Tran.  
• Council Status – Sr. Marie Caritas Deras, the new Blessed Sacrament School Principal, will not be able to attend Parish Council 

meetings, but will instead publish news and notes in the Church bulletin monthly.  
 

Building & Grounds – Chris Beardslee Reporting 
• A project to replace the planters in the school courtyard will begin in October. The planters will be larger with built-in drainage.  
• Estimates for replacing the rectory roof will be sought in the coming months. 
• A contract to improve exterior lighting for the Church and school was recently signed with work slated to begin in the next 6-8 

weeks.  The new lighting is “dark sky” approved and will cover the parking lot, east and north sides of the school, and the front of 
the Church. 

 

Altar Society – Katie Kudron Reporting 
• The adult women’s retreat sponsored by The Altar Society on July 19th was attended by over 130 women, with approximately 20 

from Blessed Sacrament.   
• The Altar Society will be purchasing a new monstrance with a 5 ¼” opening for a larger host.  The old monstrance will be used for 

processions while the new one will be used for exposition in the Church. 
 

Knights of Columbus – Jason Danner and Clem Pella Reporting 
• The Knights continue to work concessions during Saltdogs games to raise money to support Parish programs.  
• Council officers were recently installed to begin the 2nd of consecutive one-year terms. 
• August 10th is the Walk for Hunger. 
• Blessed Father Michael McGivney, founder of the Knights, will be honored on August 13th. 
• Recruitment activities will take place after Masses on August 23rd and 24th. 
 

Finance Council – Fr. Morin Reporting 
• The finance council approved a revision to the Church and School budget, which was after the Parish Council gave final approval. 

Errors were discovered and corrected, but the budget is still balanced. 
• The Parish Council reviewed the plan for the upcoming parish capital campaign to complete Church projects and fund Blessed 

Sacrament’s portion of the Pius X Fundraising Campaign. The Church projects will be centered on a refresh of the Sanctuary, which 
has not been updated since the beautiful renovation in 2001.   

 

Liturgy – Fr. Morin Reporting 
• Several members of the Parish Council hope to partner with The Hope of the Poor Mission to participate in a Missionary trip to 

Mexico City. For the evaluative trip, the group will join members of a Lincoln Diocese Parish that has been going on this mission for 
several years. If the Mission trip is successful, future trips will be organized for other members of the Parish.  

• The two remaining events to celebrate Blessed Sacraments 75th anniversary are still being planned with a special 40 hours of 
devotion and pilgrimage being scheduled. 

• Prayer and financial support were requested by the prison ministry in Lincoln.  The ministry has long been led by Fr. Kubat but is 
transitioning to a lay person going forward. 

 

Other Discussion Items 
• The council discussed ways to notify parishioners when members pass away, since many times the only notification mentioned is 

during prayer intentions offered at Mass.  It was decided that awill be posted to honor those “in memorium”.  The notifications will 
be published for 2-3 weeks each and may include general information about the recently deceased. 

• The Parish Council voted unanimously to include incense at all Masses when the Priest desires its use; however, at the 8:30 AM 
Mass, the Incense will not be used in the opening procession and only used at the Altar. Please contact Fr. Morin with any concerns. 

• Fr. Morin again requested ideas for filling many volunteer positions within the Church.  There are several positions that were filled 
by long-term volunteers that need support due to health issues or retirements.  Examples of need include helping the decorating 
committee, Acolytes, growing the Altar Society membership, perpetual adoration (more openings are being created than being 
filled), SCRIP auditor, stewardship committee, and weed control.  Grab a friend to volunteer together; many hands make light work!  
If you are interested in getting involved, there are many opportunities; please contact the Parish Offices.  

• The Parish Council elections process will begin in October to replace open positions that are coming to an end.  
• The next Parish Council meeting will be Wednesday, September 24th at 6:00 PM.    
• The meeting adjourned around 6:59 PM followed by a closing prayer led by Fr. Morin. 
 



 



 



 



 



 



 



“In the Beginning”: Meeting God in Genesis 1-12
Sept. 2 - Nov. 4, Tuesdays, 6:30 - 8:00 pm
Instructors: V. Steiner, C. Steiner 

Revelation and the Victory of the Lamb
Sept. 3 - Oct. 1, Wednesdays, 6:30 - 8:00 pm
Instructor: J. Burks

Aug. 25 - Dec. 15, Mondays, 6:30 - 8:30 pm
Instructors: V. Steiner, C. Steiner, J. Burks

New Creation Certificate in Biblical Studies

COURSES:





 



 



Schedule
1:15 PM Confessions Begin 
1:30 PM Divine Mercy Chaplet 
1:50 PM Blessing of Articles 
2:00 PM Healing Mass 

2025 Dates 
Sunday, March 02  
Sunday, June 8   
Sunday, September 14   
Sunday, December 07 

John XXIII Diocesan Center 

3700 Sheridan Blvd - Lincoln, NE 



/om

OCTOBER 11, 2025 | 8:00 AM – 5:45 PM | IN PERSON AND ONLINE
CREIGHTON UNIVERSITY

2600 CALIFORNIA STREET, OMAHA, NE 68178

HEALTH CARE AND
HUMAN DIGNITY

Converging RoadsTM is an initiative of the St. John Paul II Foundation.

CONVERGINGROADS.COM/OMAHA

PRESENTED BY

The Distinct Healing Mission Within Medicine

Human Dignity and the Ethics of Artificial Intelligence 	
in Health Care

Navigating Poor Prenatal Diagnoses with Compassion
 
The Science of Compassion and the Virtue of Hope in 
Health Care
 
Language and the Art of Accompanying the Sick, 		
the Elderly, the Dying, and their Families

Ethical Concerns for Persons with Physical and 
Developmental Disabilities

PRESENTATIONS

REGISTER 
HERE

For more information, contact
CR@forlifeandfamily.org
832-779-1070

Continuing education credits for healthcare professionals will be offered.

WHERE HEALTH CARE ETHICS AND MEDICINE CONVERGE



witness
the lives

of the
saints

i ta lyi ta ly
November 3 - 14, 2025

Fr. Gary Coulter and Fr. Matthew Eickhoff invite you
on a jubilee pilgrimage to
the saints and shrines of frcoulter.com/rome

402-786-2705

Info Meeting
Tues. Apr 22, 7pm 
St. Joseph Lincoln

https://frcoulter.com/rome/


 


